	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2018/1137/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Laura Hazelton


	Lower Ground Floor Flat, 

124A St Pancras Way 

London 

NW1 9NB



	Proposal(s)

	Excavation of rear garden and erection of single storey rear extension at lower ground floor level.



	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	Two objections have been received from neighbouring occupants on the following grounds:
· The proposal to excavate an extended basement would cause substantial loss of amenity to the surrounding properties and users of the pavement of St Pancras Road simply to generate a dark damp residential area unsuitable for habitation. Development of this type should not be permitted in a conservation area.

· The neighbouring extension is two storeys and any interference with the ground next to it and below that level might well have calamitous consequences in undermining, de-stabilising and weakening the foundations of what is a sizeable structure.
· We have received no notification of the proposal and no Party Wall notice, save in the press (and by chance). There has been no request to survey our basement and back extension in connection with this proposal which would seem likely to be essential.

Officer Response

· Due to the location and nature of the proposals, there would be no impact to neighbouring amenity. There would be no external alterations to the front elevation and therefore no impact on the pavement. To the rear, the extension would be bounded by the existing closet wings at the host building and neighbouring no.126, which would ensure there was no impact to neighbouring daylight, outlook or privacy.

· A basement impact assessment has been submitted which has been audited by Campbell Reith, an independent firm of structural engineers. They have confirmed that the BIA has been completed in accordance with the requirements of Camden’s planning policies and guidance and that the proposed development would not impact ground water levels, ground stability or the structural stability of the host building or neighbouring properties.
· The Council now notifies by site notice and press advert only, following the adoption of the new Statement of Community Involvement in 2016. Party Walls are not controlled under planning legislation and would be the responsibility of the applicant prior to the commencement of works.

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission and listed building consent 



